



## Peckham Community Council Agenda

Date: Monday 19 December 2005

**Time**: 7.00 PM

Place: St John's Church Hall, 10A Meeting House Lane, SE15 TUN

- 1. Introduction and welcome [Chair]
- 2. Apologies
- 3. Items of business that the Chair deems urgent
- 4. Disclosure of Members' interests and dispensations
- 5. Update on issues from previous meetings
- 6. Minutes of previous meeting 9 November 2005

#### **Main Business**

7. Deputation on Southwark Youth Council and Fast Forward special needs youth project

(7.10pm)

8. **Community Slot** 

(7.20pm)

- i) Gun crime Lynx Production film
- ii) Calling the shots TBC
- iii) Capacity building of peer mentors Boyhood to Manhood Foundation
- iv) Peckham Community Warden Scheme John O'Reilly
- v) Environmental Issues TBC
- 9. **Police Update**

(8.00pm)

10. **Peckham Healthy Living Network** Daniel McIntyre (8.15pm)

#### **ADDITIONAL INFORMATION**

Peckham Community Council Membership
Councillor Graham Neale Chair
Councillor Barrie Hargrove
Councillor Jonathan Hunt
Councillor Billy Kayada
Councillor Richard Porter
Councillor Tayo Situ

#### **Carers' Allowances**

If you are a Southwark resident and have paid someone to look after your children, or an elderly dependant or a dependant with disabilities, so that you can attend this meeting, you may claim an allowance from the Council. Please collect a claim form from the clerk at the meeting.

#### **Deputations**

For information on deputations please ask the clerk for the relevant hand-out.

#### **Exclusion of Press and Public**

The following motion should be moved, seconded and approved if the Community Council wishes to exclude the press and public to deal with reports revealing exempt information.

"That the public be excluded from the meeting for the following items of business on the grounds that they involve the likely disclosure of information as defined in paragraphs 1-15, Access to Information Procedure Rules of the Constitution."

#### **Transport Assistance for Disabled Members of the Public**

Members of the public with a disability who wish to attend Community Council meetings and who require transport assistance in order to access the meeting, are requested to call the meeting clerk at the number below to give his/her contact and address details. The clerk will arrange for a driver to collect the person and provide return transport after the meeting. There will be no charge to the person collected. Please note that it is necessary to call the clerk as far in advance as possible, at least three working days before the meeting.

#### Wheelchair access

Wheelchair access to the venue is via a ramp at the main entrance.

For further information, please contact the Peckham Community Council officer:

Tim Murtagh

Phone: 0207 525 7187

E-mail: tim.murtagh@southwark.gov.uk Council Website: <u>www.southwark.gov.uk</u>

#### Language Needs

If you want information on the Community Councils translated into your language please telephone 020 7525 57514

To inform us of any special needs or requirements, such as transport or signer/interpreter, please telephone 020 752 57514

আপনি যদি আপনার ভাষায় কমিউনিটি কাউন্সিল সম্বন্ধে তথা চান তাহলে অনুগ্রহ করে 020 7525 0640 নম্বরে টেলিফোন করুন

কোন বিশেষ প্রয়োজন সম্বন্ধে যদি আমাদের জানাতে চান যেমন ট্রান্সপোর্ট অথবা সংকেত দ্বারা অনুবাদক/ইন্টাপ্রেটার তাহলে 020 7525 0640 নম্বরে টেলিফোন করুন

Bengali

Kendi dilinizde Toplum meclisleri hakkønda bilgi almak için 020 7525 7514'nolu telefonu arayønøz.

Özel gereksinimlerinizi bize bildirmek için 020 7525 7514'nolu telefonu çeviriniz.

**Turkish** 

Haddii aad doonayso warbixin ku saabsan qoraalka Kawnsalkada Bulshada oo ku turjuman af Soomaali fadlan tilifoon u dir 020 7525 7514 Si aad noogu sheegto haddii aad leedahay baahi gaar ama wax gooni kuu ah sida gaadiid, af celiyaha dadka indha la' fadlan tilifooni 020 7525 7514

Somali

如果你需要有關社區委員會的訊息翻譯成中文,請致電提出要求,號碼: 020 7525 0640

欲想通知我們你有的特別需求或需要,例如接送車輛或手語/傳譯員,請致電通知 ,號碼: 020 7525 0640

Chinese

Se voce quiser informações nos conselhos comunitários traduzidas em sua língua por favor ligue para 020 7525 7514

Para-nos informar de quaisquer necessidades especiais ou requisitos, tipo trasporte, linguagem dos sinais/ intérprete, por favor ligue para 020 7525 7514.

**Portuguese** 

Si vous désirer avoir l'information sur les Conseils de la Communauté (Community Councils) traduite en votre langue téléphonez SVP au 020 7525 7514

Pour nous informer de tout besoin ou condition spéciale, telles que le transport ou le signataire / interprète, téléphonez SVP au 020 7525 7514

French

Si precisa información traducida a su idioma, sobre los concejos del Comunidad (Community Councils) por favor llame al número de teléfono 020 7525 7514 Si tiene necesidades o requisitos específicos, como es el transporte especial o un intérprete, por favor llame al número de teléfono 020 7525 7514

**Spanish** 

Lati bere fun itumo irohin nipa Council agbegbe re (Community Council) ni ede abini re, jowo pe telifoonu 020 7525 7514.

Lati ję ki a mo nipa iranlowo tabi idi pato, gęgębi oko (moto) tabi olutumo, jowo pe telifoonu 020 7525 7514.

Yoruba



# TAKENOTE





### **Peckham Community Council**

**Minutes Agreements Form** 

#### southwark.gov.uk/communitycouncil

| Date                                 | Wednesday 9 November 2005   |  |
|--------------------------------------|---|--|
| Venue                                | Peckham Park Baptist Church,<br>121 Peckham Park Road, SE15 6SX                                   |  |
| Start time                           | 7:08  |  |
| Finish time                          | 10:15   |  |
| In attendance                        | Cllr Graham Neale (Chair), Cllr Barrie Hargrove, Jonathan Hunt, Cllr Billy Kayada, Cllr Tayo Situ |  |
| Absent                               | Cllr Richard Porter   |  |
| Apologies received                   | Cllr Richard Porter   |  |
| Urgent items                         | The following additional items were considered –  |  |
|                                      | Peckham Area Action Plan  |  |
| Members' interests and dispensations | There were none   |  |

| Public | questions raised  |
|--------|---|
| Q1     | A woman asked about the smoking of cannabis near Peckham Pulse and why it was allowed by the Police?  |
|        | Sergeant Mike Bruget said that cannabis had been downgraded by the government. However anyone who openly smoked drugs would be arrested. He added that Nigel had been given the responsibility of tackling this in the square.  |
| Q2     | Re the problems caused by drinkers around Peckham Pulse?  |
|        | Sgt Bruget said that the Pulse was not a place where drinking was barred but if offences were committed they would be dealt with.   |
| Q3     | Patrick Yorke asked that residents be reminded of the monthly meetings of the North Sector Police with the people of Peckham?   |
|        | Chair said these were a good place to ask questions and said if anyone left their details he would make sure they were given further information.   |
| Q4     | Roger said that a few meetings ago he had raised the problem of communications with the Police and that nothing had changed. He asked that someone be available to answer calls?  |
|        | Sgt Bruget said that he appreciated the communications issue and that it had been raised with management. He added that if you call and there is no answer you should leave a message and an officer would contact you.   |
| Q5     | Re the problem of mopeds/off road vehicles causing anti-social behaviour.   |
|        | Sgt Bruget said that bikes had been seized. On some occasions parents were advised and reassurances were given that the problem would not happen again. If there was a second offence then there would be a prosecution. In this way they could effectively use the Road Traffic Act. |
| Q6     | Errol asked that something be done about illegal sales of dvds, and cigarettes on Rye Lane ?  |
|        | Sgt Bruget that illegal dvds were a big problem and that the Police station were running out of storage space to put those seized. He added that the smuggling issue needed to be addressed and there was no quick solution.  |
| Q7     | Re the lengthy delay over the Peckham Pulse swimming pool.  |
|        | Jo Rham said that the pool was eight months behind schedule because thev  |

|    | could not re-design until they knew what the problem was. He said there was a crack in the main supply pipe going into the pool which had in turn caused other cracks. Completion date was September 2006.                  |
|----|---|
| Q8 | Patrick asked if there was insurance in place to cover the work needed on the pool ?  |
|    | Jo said that the loss of service and revenue would cost about £1.5 million and that had been allocated. He added that there was a logbook of evidence and that if contractors were liable they would go through the courts. |

#### Summary of the decision or action

The following is a summary of the decisions and actions taken at this meeting.

The item number relates to the agenda item number where possible.

Clarification or queries on any points should be raised in the first instance with Tim Murtagh on **020 7525 7187** 

| Item number | Summary of the action / decision   | Action by               |
|-------------|--|-------------------------|
| 6           | Minutes of the 3 October meeting were deferred. Chair said that he would look at the issue of the new style minutes.   | Councillor Graham Neale |
| 5           | Re Happy Faces Nursery Chair said that he would like someone with responsibility either for finance or for delivering funding to voluntary organisations to attend a future Peckham Community Council meeting. Further that an update on Happy Faces was required at the next meeting. | Executive / Tim Murtagh |
| 7           | Jo Rham from the Peckham Pulse said that he would respond to any queries and provide updates. Email = jo.rham@fusion-lifestyle.com   | Jo Rham                 |

| Item number Summary of the action / decision |   | Action by                            |  |
|--|---|--------------------------------------|--|
| 7  | Re BMX track - Chair said that he would contact CK Flash and others and look at the feasibility of a local full-size BMX track ahead of the 2012 Olympics.  | Councillor Graham Neale              |  |
| 8  | The following Cleaner Greener Safer schemes were formally agreed by Members –  Leyton Square Playground (£100,000) Loo with a view (£100,000) Traffic Island (£37,000) Brimmington Park (£10,000) | Dave Ware / Environment &<br>Leisure |  |
| 8  | Re Camden Park CCTV Cllr Hargrove requested a copy of the original planning application to see what if any elements had not been carried out.   | Planning Department / Tim<br>Murtagh |  |
| 10   | Dan McIntyre said that he would come to<br>the meeting on 19 <sup>th</sup> December 2005 to<br>discuss the Peckham Healthy Living<br>Network.   | <u>Dan McIntyre</u>                  |  |
| Closed                                       | Resolved:<br>Members agreed to appoint<br>Ms Flo Chiwetu as a Governor at<br>Nell Gwynn Nursery School.   | Nicole Galea                         |  |

| The information included in this form, together with the attached notes, form the minutes from the above meeting and have been agreed as a true and accurate recording of that meeting. Any necessary amendments shall be detailed in the <b>Summary of Actions</b> held at the Town Hall by the relevant Community Councils Development Officer. |      |
|---|------|
| Chair   | Date |

#### **DISTRIBUTION LIST**

#### MUNICIPAL YEAR 2005/06

COUNCIL: PECKHAM COMMUNITY COUNCIL

NOTE: Original held by Community Councils; amendments to Tim Murtagh on 020 7525 7187

| To all Members of the Community Council: Councillor Graham Neale Chair Councillor Barrie Hargrove Councillor Jonathan Hunt Councillor Billy Kayada Councillor Richard Porter Councillor Tayo Situ  Councillor Fiona Colley (Labour Group) Councillor Abdur-Rahman Olayiwola  Libraries Local Studies Library Press: Southwark News Evening Standard Dulwich Guardian, 819 London Rd, Cheam South London Press | 1<br>1<br>1<br>1<br>1<br>1<br>1<br>1<br>1<br>1<br>1 | Geoffrey Banister Audit Commission 222A Camberwell Road London SE5 0ED  Southwark Chamber of Commerce Mr Lee Bartlett PC Shop 120-132 Camberwell Road SE5 0EE  TRADE UNIONS John Mulrenan, UNISON Southwark Branch Roy Fielding, GMB/APEX Alan Milne TGWU/ACT1 Tony O'Brien, UCATT  NEIGHBOURHOOD HOUSING OFFICES | 1 1 1 1 |
|---|---|---|---------|
| African Times<br>African Voice  | 1   | Peckham Housing Office  | 1       |
| MEMBERS OF PARLIAMENT Harriet Harman, M.P.  Valerie Shawcross GLA Building City Hall Queen's Walk London SE1 2AA  | 1   | TOTAL DISTRIBUTION  | 161     |
| Constitutional Support Officer  | 130   |   |         |
| EXTERNAL Pat Tulloch, S.A.V.O. Cambridge House 64 Camberwell Road London SE5 0EN  Chief Superintendent Ian Thomas Borough Commander Southwark Police Station 323 Borough High Street London SE1 1JL   | 1   | Dated: 9 December 2005  |         |
|   |   |   |         |